Woodtick Wheelers ATV Club December 2022 Newsletter



Upcoming event for ATV MN members- December 3, 2022 – Grand Casino Hinckley. ATV Minnesota Legislative Summit – This is where our collective voice is heard and communicated through our lobbyist to the State Legislature. I will be attending and representing the club as the club has a vote on what will be worked on this upcoming year. We as a club have not discussed resolutions for submittal and will want to discuss this at future meetings to potentially prepare resolutions for the annual summit in 2023. See www.ATVMN.org for more detail and preregistration.

Interested in becoming a Volunteer MN DNR Trail Ambassador?

Reminder – Upcoming MN DNR Volunteer Trail Ambassador Training class – January 28, 2023, Camp Ripley. For more information visit the DNR website www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/vehicle/ta/index.html



The "Minnesota DNR Volunteer Trail Ambassador Program" was established by the DNR Divisions of Enforcement, Parks & Trails and Forestry. The program exists to promote safe, environmentally responsible operation of OHVs through informational, educational contacts and monitoring efforts. Oversight and management of the program is the responsibility of the DNR Division of Enforcement, Safety/Education section.

If any members have children or grandchildren ages 10 – 15 encourage then to enroll in the ATV online safety training class, visit www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/vehicle/atv/index.html#calendar, The online class is a prerequisite to the hands-on safety class. Our club will be holding this class later this year. Once scheduled this class or classes will be posted and promoted.

Also anyone born after July 1, 1987, or who is 16 years or older must complete the ATV safety online course to be able to utilize MN DNR GIA Trails.

Winter is a good time to have your ATV machines repaired, and complete necessary maintenance. Review you operators manual for proper maintenance intervals or call you dealership. Record any maintenance done by yourself as stated in your owners handbook.

I am not a winter rider but many in Minnesota are, search the internet and other club websites to find fun in the snow!!!!

Enjoy the holidays! What new machine will be under your tree come December 25^{th?}

